Nieves Abad

747 Delaware 5t
Forest City, PA 1B421
Martjua3@aol.com
631-575-2348

Qctober , 2024

Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary of The Commission
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonweaith Keystone Building

400 North Street, 2nd Floor North

P.O BOX 3265 OCT =7 20624
Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

DATE OF DEPOSIT

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
RE: Nieves Avad V, PPL Electric Utilities Corporation SECRETARY'S BUREAU

Docket No. C-2024-3047163
Dear Secretary Of Commission:

Attached for filing is Order to Show Cause served Upon Respondent by Nieves Abad in the
Above-referenced proceeding. Copies will be provided as indicated on the Certificate of Service.

‘ cC:

Alphonso Arnold Hi BT -
Administrative Law Judge Nieves Abad

Office of Administrative Law Judge 747 Delaware St
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission Forest City , PA 18421
Commonweaith Keystone Building Emait- Magiua3@agl.com
Email- alphonarno@pa.gov Phone - 631-575-2348

Dated- October_{ 2024
Peter J Kramer Esquire
Post & Schell
Three Laogan Square
1717 Arch Streel -
24th Floor
Philadeiphia, PA 19103
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BEFORE THE PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Nieves Abad
(Pro-Se) NOTICE OF MOTION
Complainant
DATE OF p
VS EPOSIT
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation C-2024-3047163 0CT -7 2024
PAPUBLIC T
Respondent ' UTILITY co
P RETARY'S BURELSSON
NOTICE OF MOTION

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Order 1o Show Cause will be presented to the Administrative

Law Judge Alphonso Arnold 1l on a date to be identified by the court pursuant to the

Commissions motions practice.

Certificate Of Service

1 certify that the within Motion was served upon Respondent indicated above on this ] Day

Of October by certified mail.

ce
Alphonso Arnoild Ui
Administrative Law Judge

Office of Administrative Law Judge
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Strest

Harrisburg PA 17120

Phone 717.787.3868

Email- alphonarmno@pa.gov

Nieves Abad

747 Delaware St

Farest City, PA 18421
Martjua3@act.com
6§31-575-2348

Dated October_] ,2024




Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary of The Commission
Pennsyivania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Street, 2nd Flgor North

P.O BOX 3265

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

Peter J Kramer Esquire
Post & Schelt

Three Logan Square
1717 Arch Street

24th Fioor

Philadelphia, PA 19103
215-587-1675
215-587-1444 Main Fax
pkramer@postschel.com

DATE OF DEPOSIT

0CT =7 2024

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU
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BEFORE THE PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Nieves Abad
{Pro-Se)
Compiainant

VS,

PPL Electric Utitities Corporation
Respondent

AFFIDAVIT

Docket No. C-2024-3047163

AEFIDAVIT

I, Nieves Abad, verify that | am the Complainant in the Complaint, and that the

facts contained in the foregoing Order To Show Cause are true and correct to the best of my

knowledge, information and belief, and that this verification is subject to the penalties of 18 Pa,

C.S A 4904 reiative to unswom falsification to authorities,

cC:

Alphonso Arnold B

Administrative Law Judge

Office of Administrative Law Judge
Pennsyivania Public Utility Commission
Commonweaith Keystone Building
Email- alphonarno@@pa.gov

Peter J Kramer Esquire

Post & Schell

Three Logan Square

1717 Arch Street

24th FloorPhiladelphia, PA 19103

Rosemary Chiavetta
Secretary of The Commission
Pennsylvania Public Liility Commission

Nieves Abad
747 Delaware St
Forest City , PA 18421
Email- Marliua3@aocl.com
Phone - 631-575-2348
Dated- Octobery,, 2024

DATE OF DEPOSIT
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Commonwealth Keystone Building
400 North Street, 2nd Floor North
P.O BOX 3265

Harrishurg, PA 17105-3265
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BEFORE THE PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Nieves Abad
{Pro-Se)
Complainant
VS
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation C-2024-3047163
Respondent
Notice To Plead

YOU ARE HEREBY ADVISED THAT,PURSUANT TO 52 Pa. CODE 5.101, YOU MAY FILE AN
ANSWER TO THE ENCLOSED ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE WITHIN TWENTY (20) DAYS OF
THE DATE OF SERVICE HEREOF. MUST BE FILED WITH THE SECRETARY ON
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION, P.O BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA
17105-3265. A COPY SHOULD ALSO BE SERVED ON THE UNDERSIGNED NIEVES ABAD

{PRO-SE).

Alphonso Amoid Hi

Admiinistrative Law Judge

Office of Administrative Law Judge
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Street

Harrisburg PA 17120

Phone 717.787.3868

Email- alphonarno@pa.gov

Rosemary Chiavetia

Secretary of The Commission
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commanwealth Keystone Buitding

400 North Street, 2nd Floor North

P.C BOX 3265

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

Respectfully Submitted,

B A ETIEEGE e
Nieves Abad
747 Delaware St
Forest City, Pa 18421
631-575-23248
Martjua3@aat.com
Dated- October_] 2024
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Peter ) Kramer Esquire
Post & Schell

Three Logan Square
1717 Arch Street

24th Floor

Philadelphia, PA 19103
215-587-1075
215-587-1444 Main Fax
pkramer@postschell.com

DATE OF DEPOST
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
Nieves Abad
{Pro-Se)
Complainant

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE

Vs
C-2024-3047163
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

Respondent

QRDER TO SHOW CAUSE
TG THE PRESIDING ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE:
AND NOW, Complainant, Nigves Abad, “hereon in, Complainant®, hereby files this Order
To Show Cause in the above re{erenced matter pursuant to Section 5.571 & 5.572 ¢f this
Commission’s Regulations, Pa. Caode s 5,102(b)} and states as follows; directs PPL Electric
Utility Company "Hereon in PPL" show cause for the following and why The Formal Complaint
Of Nieves Abad should not be granted.
Statement Of Facts
A, Complainant, Nieves Abad, owns property located at 837 Rear Capouse Ave Scranton,
PA 18509. (See Exhibit 1 Property Deed)
B. Regpondent, PPL, owns pole numbers 57334N42685, 57339N46273, 57327N46297,

57320N46302, and 57316N46296. (See Exhibit 3 Answers of PPL to Camplaint of Nieves



Abad) Poles are located within the boundaries of Comptainants property. (See Exhibit 2
Property Survey and Exhibit 10 PPL Pole Design plan)

C. On March 27, 2024, PPL answered 1o the complaint of Nieves Abad, Section 4, PPL states ©
On August 15,2023, the company sent the complainant two invoices totaling $4,861.45 for the
damage caused by the Complainant's tree remaval actions.” and “The Company is willing and
able to proceed with the pole relocation project when it receives payment for the $4,861.45
invoices sent {0 the Complainant on August 15,2023.”

B. On March 27, 2024, Respondent, PPL, admitted 3 poles numbers 57334 N42685,
57327N46297, and 57339N46273, are on Complainants property without Right OF Way
agreement. (See Exhibit 3 Answers of PPL Electric Utilities Carporation ta Complaint of Nieves
Abad)

E. On March 27, 2024, Respondent, PPL, stated one pole number 57317N46237, is on
Compiainants property with an afleged Right of Way from Reai Estate Technology Corporation.
Real Estate Technology Corporation has not been an owner of 837 Rear Capouse for several
years. Complainant purchased this property from the City Of Scranton. (See Exhibit 1 Property
Deed) No transfer of Right Of Way is transferred to Complainants Deed. (See Exhibit 1 Property
Deed) The right of way agreement PPL has provided is for pole # 57317N46297 that does not
exist on the property and is not a part of this compiaint.

F Compilainant original compiaint states 5 pole numbers (See Exhibit 12 Formal
Comptaint} and ( Exhibits 14-18 pictures of poles). Pole numbers 57334N42685, 57339N46273,
57327N46297, 57320N46302, and 57316N46296.

In PPL Answer to the complaint Of Nieves Abad, PPL answered to the following pole numbers
57327N46297, 57320N46302, 57317N46297, 57334N42685, 57339N46273, and
57317N46297. Pale # 57317N46297 is not a part of the complaint of Nieves Abad. instead of

answering the question PPL has submitted a Right Of Way document of a pole not refated to

z DATE OF DEPOSIT
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this matter into evidence. Answers of PPL of Nieves Abad did not contain an answer for pole #
57316N46296,

G. On March 27,2024, PPL stated that the pole # 57320N46302 was located in the Public
Right Of Way. No Right of Way agreements or any other documents were submitted as proof of
this. PPL did submit in discovery an engineer pole design plan by Tom Kernoschak, a PPL
employee. It clearly shows pole # §7320N46302 on the property belonging to the Complainant
on alt 3 designs. (See Exhibit 10 pole design plan)

H. On May 17, 2024, Public Utilities Commission found that Respondent admitted to having
3 poles on Compiainant’s property without a Right Of Way Agreement, (See Exhibit 4 Order
Granting/Denying in part Respondents Preliminary Objections} And Determine Jurisdiction on
pote relocation. In making this detision, the Administrative Law Judge Alphonso Arnold used
information in PPL's answer to the compiaint of Nieves Abad, to make this decision granting
part of PPL's Preliminary Objections. Two pieces of information were used to influence this
decision . One was that there was a right of way for pole # 57317N46297. The second is that
pole # 57320N46302 was in a public right of way. Both pieces of information are incorrect. Bath
pieces of information are stated in the decision in this proceeding.

L. On July 18,2024, in the evidentiary hearing, PPL attorney Nicholas Strobbe, made a
staterent retracting their interest in collecting payment an billing invoice numbers
91130032-3,91130033-3, in order to remove the 'poles,in this complaint. {(See Exhibit 9
Transcripts'from pre trial hearing 7/18/24).

2.Argurent

A, PPL has previously agreed to reiocate at least 2 poles numbers 57334N42685 and
57339N46273. There was already a previous design made on at least 3 occasions. (See Exhibit

10 pole design) This was because the pole location was in the middle of the driveway and wires



went aver the center of the property where Fhe new building was being placed. Pale relocation
quote invaice number 81036584-3 Dated 06/G7/23 in the amount of 4,128.00 was a result of this
requast, (See Exhibit 8 Quote lnvoice and Exhibit 13 Text message with PPL Employees Tom
Kemaschak and Daniel Walker). Comptainant was Quoted a price to relocate poles that were
illegally placed on property focated at 837 Rear Capouse Ave Scranfon pa 18509. Originally
PPL stated this was the only thing stopping pole relocation. During the informal Complaint and
after Complainant chaflenged this Quote invoice, PPL then chanped their stance on the issue,
that they were willing 1o dismiss this quote, But now complainant needed to pay billing #
91130032-3 and 91130033-3. {See Exhibit 7 Informal Complainmt Results and Exhibit 3 Answer
1o PPL Answers to complaint of Nieves Abad) Billing statement numbers 91130032-3 (See
Exhibit 5 billing), 91130033-3 in arder lo relocate the poles. (See Exhibit 6 billing}, should not be
allowed as a tariff and should not be allowed to stap pole relocation for pole numbers
57334N42685, 57339N46273, 57327N46297, 57320N46302, and 57316N46296 whether the
bill is paid or unpaid, An unpaid bill for this matter should go through the proper legal channets
such as a collections and/or civii court. This is a matter where there is a conflict between parties.
PPL, using this bifling dispute as a 1ariff to stop pole relocation is not warranted. (See £xhibit 7
informal Complaint Resulis) and (See Exhibit 3 PPL Answers To The Complaint). There shouid
be no charge to remove these poles since they have been placed without the consent of the
iand owner or any other legal channel.in a Hearing heid on 7/18/24 PPL has changed their
stance again. They are no longer interested in collecting on these hills and would go 10 the
proper court to collect if they changed their mind. (See Exhibit 14 Hearing Transcripts 7/18/24)
Since there is no longer a billing dispute for this evidentiary hearing, as per PPL's attorney
Nicholas Stobbe, there is nothing holding the removal of pole number 57334N42685 and
57339N46273. There was no permit, plans, right of way, easement, eminent domain, or any
other legal means to erect these pates. Complainant should not be liable for costs to move

these poles. PPL has not submitted in their answer to the complaint of Nieves Abad any other



reason not to remove these poies or any other evidence as to why they shouid stay on the
property.

Using billing # 91130032-3 and as a 91130G33-3 Tariff to stop paole retocation are in violation
of PPLUC Supplerment No.59 EL PA PUC No.201 No. 8E. Section | (2) * When the reguested is
from an effective property owner and the facilities are on the customers property, the charges for
relocation of distribution system facilities are limited oo estimated contractor costs, estimated
direct labor and estimated material cost, less an amount equal to any estimated maintenance
expense avoided as a result of the relocation.” This section clearly states the charges 1o the
propenty owner, Billing disputes do not falt under these tariff categories. A guote from the above
charges for the distribution facility to be moved would he an appropriate tayiff. PPL Has failed in
their answers to The Complaint Of Nieves Abad to state any other charges than the sum af the
two bills for damage done to their distribution facilities, by alieged tree damage, on Dates prior
to pole refocation. These dates had nothing to do with actual charges for relocating the
distribution facility. (See Exhibits 5 & 6 Billing invoices 91130032-2 and 91130033-3 for charges
gone 1o the distribution facility, These charges mirror ang reflect each item that was damageg
during treg¢ removal. On March 27, 2024, PPL answer's to the complaint of Nieves Abad,
Section 4, PPL states " On August 15,2023, the company sent the complainant two invoices
totaling $4,861.45 for the damage caused by the Complainant's tree removal actions.” and “The
Caompany is willing and able to praceed with the pale relocation project when it receives
payment for the $4,861.45 invoices sent to the Complainant on August 15,2023."

B. Respondent admits that one of the poles number 57317N46297 is on the property with
an outdated Right Of Way agreement. There were 2 landowners after Real Estate Technology
Corporation, The City of Scranton and Nieves Abad. The Right Of Way between Pennsylvania
Power & Light Company Corporation and Real Estate Technology Corporation was for a pole
that is nat on the property. (See Exhibit 11 Right of way agreement with Real Estate Corp page

2 shows pole number) and (See Exhibit 14 - 18 Pictures Of Potes on the property). Since this
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pole does not exist on Complainants property and is not a part of this complaint, it makes this
document null and void. This Right Of Way agreement was not transferable to The City Of
Scranton or The Complainants Deed. (See Exhibit 1 Property Deed). Complainani is not legally
bound by the outdated Right Of Way agreement. The Caommission does not have jurisdiction to
make a Right Of Way decision for a pole that does not exist on the property. The Commission
can determine if there is a current Right Of Way agreement between parties for poles that do
axist on the property. If there is no legal Right Of Way in place The Commission can determine if
the poles can be relocated, See Barbara Gallagher V PECO Energy Company, Docket No C-
2010-2201568 (Order entered September 22, 2611) at 2. PPL has not submitted in their answer
1o the complaint of Nieves Abad any other reason not to remove these poles or any other
evidence as to why they should stay on the praperty,

C. PPL's claim pole # 57320N46302 is in public right of way. The deed and survey provided
in exhibits show this pole to be on Compiainants property. Furthermore PPL Pole Design Plan
designed by Tom Kernoschak shows pole # 57320N46302 is in fact on the property of 837 Rear
Capouse Ave Scranton PA 18508 owned by Nieves Abad. (See Exhibit 10 PPL Design Plan).
Tom Kernoschak is an engineer working for PPL Electric Utilities Corporation and has designed
several Maps showing pole # 57320N46302 on Complainants property not in a public right of
way. {See Exhibit 17 Picture ot pole # 57320N46302) PPL has not submitted in their answer to
the complaini of Nieves Abad any other reason not to remove these poles or any other evidence
as to why they should stay on the property.

D.. On 03/27/2024, Respondent admitted {0 ownering pole numbers 57334N42685,
57339N46273, 57327N46207, 57320N46302, and 57316N46296, located on 837 Rear
Capouse Ave Scranton PA 18509 (See Exhibit 3 Answers To Complaint). This property is owned
by Compiainant Nieves Abad. Complainant has continually asked PPL to relocate these poles
from his property. Respondent admiis that at feast three of the poles, numbers $731N46297,

5733N42685, and 5733N46273 are an the property without a legal Right Of Way ar any other



legal Easements, {See Exhibit 3 Answer To the complaint of Nieves Abad) PPL has not
submitted in their answer to the complaint of Nieves Abad any other reason not {o remove these
poies or any other evidence as 1o why they shauld stay on the property.

E. 1IN PPL's answer to the complaint of Nieves Abad there is never a mention of pole #
57316N46296. (See Exhibit 3 PPL Answer To Complaint Of Nieves Abad) in the compiaint of
Nieves Abad pole # 57316N46296 is one of the poles listed in his formal complaint, (See Exhibit
12 Formal Complaint). PPL has not submitted in their answer to the comptaint of Nieves Abad
any othes reason not to remaove these poles or any other evidence as to why they should stay
on the property. Since no answer was made in regards to this poles, the Complainant asks for
the refief sought in the complaint to be granted, and this pole t0 be relocated.

F in PPL's answer to the comptaint of Nieves Ahad, it is mentioned there is a right of way
document for pole 57317N46297. Also it is mentioned that pole # 57320N46302 is iocated in a
public right of way. {See Exhibit 3 Answer of PPL Complaint of Nieves Abad). PPL was said to
have these documents in their possession. Upon further investigation after these documents
were disclosed, this right of way document was for a pole that was not a part of the original
complaint. This pole does not exist on the property located at 837 Rear Capouse Scranton PA
18508. This information was also used in a detision made by Administrative Law Judge
Alphonso Arnold in the respanse to PPL's Preliminary Objections (See Exhibit 4 Granting in
pari/Denying in part PPL Preliminary Objections fo Nieves Abad's Complaint). This faise
information that was refied upon in this proceeding was “fruit from a poisonous free”, and has
tainted this entire process. Complainant requests that mentions of this right of way and Public
Right Of Way, be stricken from the records and relief scught he granted because of this
erroneous mention of incorrect right of way into evidence. PPL has not submitted in their answer
to the compiaint of Nieves Abad any other reason not o remove these poles or any other

evidence as to why they should stay on the property.



3. Relief Sought
Throughout PPL Answers To The Complaint Of Nieves Abad, PPL failed to state a valid

reason for poles ta be placed an the propenty or a valid reason for the poles to remain on the
property. The main argument in this complaint was for poles to be relocated so that safety and
day to day business can continue on a property the complainant purchased. PPL has admiited 3
poles on the property without an easement. One pole was not mentioned in their answer af afl.
A final pole that was said to be in a Public Right Of Way but by PPL's own engineered designs
By Tom Kernoschak and complainants survey and pictures shows clearly it is in the propernty
lines of the property in this matter. Billing issues are the only issues raised in PPI's answers to
the compiaint of Nieves Abad 1o stop relocation. These bifling matters are a direct result of
damage done to PPL Electric distribution. They are being used as a tariff by PPL to stop pole
relocation.

A in the Answers To The Compiaint Gf Nieves Abad, PPL hilling invoice numbers
91130032-3 ang 91130033-3 being used by PPL as a tariff to stop pole relocation, to be
prohibited, Any mention of a billing invoice or damage to PPL property in the PPL Answers {0
the Complaint of Nleves Abad, stricken from the record.

B. Complainant asks that all mention of pole # 57317N46297, that daes not exist on the

property, and the right of way for this pole stricken from the records.

C. Complainant asks thaf three poles PPL admitied 1o having no current legaf Right Of way
agreement be granted relief. That The Commission Order Pole Numbers 57334N42685,
5733GN46273, and 57327N46297 to be relocated off Complainants property within thirty days of

Order.



D. Complainant asks for pole 57316N46296, that was not answered to in PPL Answers To

Nieves Abad, be granted refief and the poles be relocated off Complainanis property within 30

days of Order.

E. Complainant asks that pole # 57320N46302 that was said to be in a Public Right Away

by PPL hbut is in fact on the Complainants property be granted relief. Pole ordered to be

removed within 30 days of the Order. Any mention of a Public Right Away in the PPL Answers to

the Complaint of Nieves Abad, stricken fram the record.

Wherefore, the Complainant, Nieves Abad, Respectfully requests that the Commission

grant this Order To Show Cause, ordering PPL to relocate all poles and grant 1o The

Complainant such other relief as is just and reasonable under the circumstances

Cc

Atphonso Arold IRt

Administrative Law Judge

Office of Administrative Law Judge
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Street

Harrishburg PA 17120

Phone 717.787.3868

Email- alphonarno@pa.gov

By ==~

Nieves Abad

747 Delaware St
Forest City, PA 18421
Martjua3@aol.com
6531.575.2348

Dated-October 7, 2024



Rosemary Chiavelta

Secretary of The Commission
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Street, 2nd Fioor North

PO BOX 3265

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

Peter J Kramer Esquire
Past & Schell

Three Logan Square
1717 Arch Street

24th Foor

Philadelphia, PA 19103
215-587-1075
215-587-1444 Main Fax

pkramer@postschell.com
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Qu z’tc[af 1 ‘[@eed’

* LACKAWANNA COUNTY LAND BANK., a hody corporate o pohtu: as suthorized under the
provisions of 68 Pa.C.S.A. § 2101 et.seq., of 123 Wyoming Avenue, 5th Floor, Scranton PA 18503,

GRANTOR
-y
AND

NIEVES ABAD, of 747 Delaware Steeet, Forest City PA 18443,

GR.ANTEE

WITNESSETH, that in the consideradon of Five Hundred Dollars ($500. 00) in hand paid,
the receipt whereof is hereby ac]mowledged, the said Grantor does hereby release and quit claim to
the said Grantee

. ALL THOSE CERTAIN lots, pieces or parcels of hand situate in Scrariton, Coun_ty of
Lackawanna, and State of Pennsylvania, described in Schedule ‘A™ attached hereto. -

SUBJECT to the same excepuons and reservations as ate contained in Former deeds in the
line of tde, including the following: FOR A PERIOD OF FIVE (5) YEARS FROM THE DATE
OF THIS DEED, THE GRANTEE(S), THEIR AND ASSIGNS MAY NOT SELL, TRANSFER
'OR CONVEY THIS PROPERTY WITHOUT WRITTEN APPROVAL OF THE
LACKAWANNA COUNTY LAND BANK BOARD OF DIRECTORS.

BEING the same premises transferted from the Tax Claim Burean of Lackawanna Counyy
to The Lackawanna County Land Bank by deed dated Aprit 13, 2023 and recorded in the Office of
'the Recorder of Deeds of Lackawanna County on April 19, 2023 as Insmxment Number 202305383.

. This property is also known as 837 Rear Capouse Avenue, Scranton PA Lackawanna
County Tax Map # 14516-030-048.

THIS DOCUMENT MAY NOT/DOES NOT SELL, CONVEY, TRANSFER,
JNCLUDE OR INSURE THE TITLE TO THE ‘"COAL AND RIGHT OF SUPPORT -
UNDERNEATH THE SURFACE LAND DESCRIBED ‘OR REFERRED TO HEREIN, AND
THE OWNER OR OWNERS OF SUCH COAL MAY HAVE -THE COMPLETE LEGAL
RIGHT TO REMOVE ALL SUCH COAL AND, IN THAT CONNECTION, DAMAGE MAY
RESULT TO THE SURFACE OF THE LAND AND ANY HOUSE, BUILDlNG OR OTHER
STRUCTURE ON OR IN SUCH LAND. THE INCLUSION OF THIS NOTICE DOES NOT
ENLARGE, RESTRICT OR MODIFY ANY LEGAL RIGHTS OR ESTATES OTHERWISE,
CREATED, TRANSFERRED, EXCEPTED OR RESERVED BY THIS INSTRUMENT. .

et |



Fad

IN WITNESS WHEREOF said Grantors have hereunto caused this Deed to be executed by
the Chairman of the Lackavwranna County Land Bank the day and year first above written.

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

55

COUNTY OF LACKAWANNA

On this .- . day of A , 2023 personally appeared before me, the
Clerk of judicial Records of Lackawanna County, Pennsylvania, Debi Dotnenick, Esq, known
to me to be the person whose signature is affixed 1o the foregoing deed, and acknowledged w
be the Chairman of the Lackawanna County Land Bank, and that as such Chairwoman, belng
suthorized to do so, executed the foregoing instrument for the purposes therein contatned

by signing the name of the Lackawanna County Land Bank as Chairwomnan.

Witness my hand and offical seal the day and year aforesaid.

— o o
}1 A Gttt AJ . /L.{.(f.(/ﬁf
Mauri B. Kelly, Clerk of Judicial Records

My Comtnission LDixpires:

1t is hereby certified that the precise address of the Grantee named in the foregoing Deed is:

TYY ELh G ST
Foun. Cily, Fa 16943

T A e, el AT

Grantee

DATE OF DEPOSIT
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SCHEDULE A

DEED DESCRIPTION

837 Rear Capouse Avenuo gcranton, PA, 48509, Tax Map # 14516030048
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(if condemnation or in liew of condemnation, aitach copy of resolution.)
Transfer from morigagor to a holder of 8 mortgage in default, {Attach copy of mortgage and notalassignment.)

Comective or confirmatory deed. (Attach compiste copy of the deed to be comrected or confirmed.)

Statutary corporate cansclidation, mergar or division. {Attach copy of articles.)
Other (Provide a dotallad explenation of exemption clalmed. If more space Is needed attach additiona) sheets.)
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‘BEFORE THE | - .
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION  : DATE OF DEpPOg;

Nieves Abad, - : S 0C T =9 2[]24'
Comptlainant, : ~ PAPUBLIC uTiuTy COMMIS'
! . ' SECRETARY'S BUREAL)

V. 1 Docket No. C-2024-3047163
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation,

Respondent.

ANSWER OF PPL ELECTRIC UTILITIES - ,
CORPORATION TO THE COMPLAINT OF NIEVES ABAD -

TO THE PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION:

PPL Electric Utilities Corporation (“PPL Electric™ or the “Company™) files this Answer to
the Complaint of Nieves Abad (“Complainant™) ‘pursuam to Section 5.61 of the:PennsyIvania '
Public Utility Commission’s (*Commission™) regulations, 52 Pa. Code'§ 5.61, and respon'dsh 1o

each of the separaiely-numbered paragraphs as follows:

ANSWER
1. Admitted.
2. Denied as 'stated.- The Company's full name is PPL El_ectric:Utilities"‘Corporation.
3. Admitted. | )
4. Admitted in part and denied in par. It is admitted that the Comp:zan}"‘s records -

‘indicate five utility polés are on or near the Complainant’s property at 837 Rear Capause Avenue,
Scranton, Pennsylvania 18509. The utility poles are Pole 57327N46297, Pole 57320N46302, Pole

57317N46297, Pole 57334N42685, and Pole 57339N46273. Under information and betief. Pole

Byt A



57320N46302 is in the public Right~of-Way. It'is admitted toe other four poles-aro located on the
Complainant’s property. 1t is s further admmed the other three poles are on the Complamant s
property without a signed Rtght-of-Way A greement. PPL Electric is without sufﬁc&en! knowledf,e‘
as to the “future building space” that the Complainant references, and, therefore, demes the'same.
tis demed that PPL Electric has “refused to move these two poles It is further demed that PPL
Elecmc “‘wants 10 charge $4,128 for the removal of the poles.” It is also d.en;ed that PPL_ Elecmc
s required “to pay any fees associated with keeping the poles on property.” It is furrher denied that
PPL Electric refused to "'obtoin a legal right of way with land owner.”
By way of further response, the C omplaihﬁnt contacted Ih:e Corilpar;)' on Aprrl 21,
' 20?3, 10 request Pole 7334N42685 and Pole 57339N46273 be relocated. The C'onrpan}.{ assigned
that requost work order # 12952883, _While the Company was evalua’ﬁng the ?Conrplainani"s
. reQuest,-the Company became aware that the Complainant was perfonning tree r;exhoval on his - '
pr operty. On April 13, 2023; the Complamam s tree removal actions resulted in dxsruptlons o the
Company s electric service and damage o its facifities, requnrmg the Compan) 10 respond to the‘
~ area 1o restore power. Shortly thereafter, a PPL Electric Design .Techm_cmn spoke ‘to the -
“Complainant to advise him -_to conduct any tree removal carefully to ovoid' oamqge o the
Company’s equipment and facilities. On May 25, 2023. the .Complainam"s fonhor tree removal
actions resulted in. disruptions to the Company"s electric service and ‘damaée to its facilities,
‘requiring the Company to respond to the area to restore power On August 15 7073 the Compan),r
sent the Complainant two invoices toralmg $4 861.45 for the damagse caused by the Comptamant s
tree removal zrcttons.
By way of'ﬂ_mher respOnse,'i-n April 2023 the Compény"s ﬁgﬁt—'of-\x'ay' agent sooke

_to the Complainant and advised the Complainant that if he wanted the pales in question maved, he .



- would have to pay fer the relocation. On April 28, 2023, the Complainant met with the - Company, '
- "and the Company stated it would be willing to move the poles at the- Complamant s expense. On
August 25, 2023, the Company sent the COmplamant a Grant of Right- of-Wav for signature for
the redesign and relocation of the two poles to a different portion of the (_Somp!ama,m’ls property.

- -TheCompany is willing and able to“broceed with the pole reiocalion projecr'\\}hen it receives
. payment for the $4,861.45 invoices sent th tﬁe Complainant on August' 15, 2023. Lastly_.-PPt

: Electric notes that Pole 57317N46297 is the subject of a Right-of-Way Agreement. dated June 28,
1979 between PPL Electric and Real Estate Technology Corporation.

In further response, PPL Electric’ mcorporates Paragraph 5, mfm as though fully

set forth herein.

5. Admitted in part and denied in part, Theaverments contained in Parhgraph 5 of the
Complaint are requests f'or relief to which no respensive pleading is required. '1;"0 t'he'e,\'tem a
reéponse is deemed necessary, PPL Electric denies that the Complaiﬁant is entit]e& tor'the relief
reequeeted. It is denied the Company lS requine& lo pav “eompe'nsation in tAhe amoti:nt of $100 per
pol, per week eince May 1, 2023.” Indeed, the Commission is without 3g1risdic[ion ['o‘awardl
dama'ges. it is denied that Pole 57327N46297, Pole 57320N46302, Pale S7317N46297, Po-le
57314N4'3685 and Pole 57339N46273 should “be removed from the properrv Jmmed:atel) s
admitted thal the Complamant seeks “resofution in regards to a fair right of way’ with [PPL .
Electric] It is denied that all future upgrades needed to buﬂd . new. w:res be qu responmbihly
of :[PPL Electric].” It is denied that the invoice rendered by PPL Eleetrtc 1o the Complamam due
o ehe damage to the Company’s facilities caused by the Complainant’s tree relﬁoval actions
bet“ween April 13, 2023 and May 25, 2023 should “be dismissed.” Itis admil_ted the Co:ﬁpiainant

contacted. the Company to discuss moving the poles, and it is admitted the Company. created



associated iork ordets for the pro;;josed relocation. The Company is wﬁthout s.ufﬁci:e'm knowledge
to adrﬁit whether the Complainaht contacted th-e Company’s forestry depaﬁment. l—‘t i.s denied that
“ng damage” occurred to the poles or to the Company"s equipment or facilities a$_é résﬁlt of the
Complallinant’s tree removal activity. | |
in further response, PPL éiectric-incorporates Paragraph 4, Supfa, as lhéuéh fulty
set forth herein,
- 6. Paragraph 6 of the Complaint relates to Protection from Abuse ordets, to which no
. responswe -pleadmg is required.
7. Admitted in part and denied in part. Spemﬁcally it is demed thét the Complaint is
_ a timely appeal of a decision by the Commission’s Bureau of Consumer Ser’vicqs‘ (“BCS7). Itis
’ _ac_lmined the Complainant‘ has spokgn to the Company about the subject of his C;omplainl. PPl
"Eléctric has attemp‘ted 10 be tesponsive té all contacts and‘ communications fi‘om the Cbnlplainént
in order to find a mutually acceptable resolution of the subject of the Complaml PPL Electnc lacks
7sufﬂc1ent knowledge or mformauon as to the Complainant’s contacts wnh other government
entities and, therefore, denies the same: |
By way of further respépse, on Janua'ryVB, 2024, the ComP]éinaht filed an informal
“complaint witl; the Commission’s BCS at BCS Case No. 3960946 about ;Eé'same 55ubject of this
Formal Complaint. The Cpmlﬁission-’s‘BCS dismissed the informal corﬁplaint on February 5,
2024, |
In further ‘respon_se_; PPL Electric inco'rp.(-)ratés Pa’r‘agréphé 4 and 5, supra, as though
fully set t;orth herein. | |
8. Paragraph 8 relates to methods for filing tlhe ‘Conﬁpla?m, 10 'whi.ch no responsive

hlending 18 required.



9. Paragraph 9 relates 1o the Complainant’s preferred methods of service, to which no
responsive pleading-is required.

10, Paragraph 10 pertains to the Complainant’s legal represemtation, 10 which no
responsive pleading is required.

11, Paragraph 11 sets forth the verification and signature, to which no responsive

pleading is required.



WHEREFORE. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation respectfully requests that the

Complaint of Nieves Abad be denied in its entirety and with prejudice as against PPL Electric

Utilities Corporation.

Kimberly A. Klock (1D # 89716)

Michael J. Shafer (ID # 205681)

PPL Services Corporation

Two North Ninth Street

Allentown. PA 18101

Phone: 610-774-2599

Fax: 610-774-4102

E-mail: kklock@pplweb.com
mjshafer@pplweb.com

Date: March 27, 2024

Respectfully submitted,

Devin T. Ryan (ID # 316602)

Peter ). Kramer (1D # 331797)

Nicholas A. Stobbe (ID # 329583)

Post & Schell. P.C.

[7 North Second Street, [2th Floor

Harrisburg, PA 1710}1-160]

Phone: 717-731-1970

Fax:  717-731-1985

E-mail: dryan@postschell.com
pkramer{@postschell.com
nstobbe@postschell.com

Attorneys for PPL Electric Utilities Corporation



BEFORE THE DATE OF DEPOSIT
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

0CT =7 2024

| PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSIO!
Nieves Abad : SECRETARY'S BUREAU

V. : (C-2024-3047163

PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

ORDER
GRANTING IN PART, AND DENYING IN PART,
RESPONDENT’S PRELIMINARY OBJECTIONS

HISTORY OF THE PROCEEDING

On February 12, 2024, Nieves Abad (“Complainant™) filed 2 Formal Complaint
against PPL Electric Utilities Corporation (Respondent”) with the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission (“Commission™). In his Complaint, Complainant argued that five Respondent
utility poles are located on his property without a legal right-of-way. Complainant claimed that
two of these utility poles are located in the middle of his driveway and that Respondent refused

to remove these two utility poles at his request.

For relief, Complainant requested that the Commission: (1) order Complainant to
be compensated in the amount of $100 per pole, per week since May 1, 2023; (2) order
Respondent to remove the five utility poles from his property; (3) come to a resolution in regards
to a fair right of way with Respondent; (4) order that all future upgrades to poles. transformers.
and the running of new wires be the full responsibility of Respondent: and (5) dismiss two
invoices rendered by Respondent 1o Complainant for damage that Complainant allegedly caused

to utility poles. The Complaint was served on Respondent on March 7, 2024,

On March 27, 2024, Respondent filed an Answer to the Formal Complaint. In its

Answer, Respondent admitted that it had five utility poles located on or near Complainant’s

E vy Ok L{ |



.pronert‘y. Re'spondentlasserted tha:t otie of the five utility poles is in the public right of way. and
that another of the utility noles' is the subject of a right of way'égreément between R'espondent
and Real Estate Technology Corporation: Respondent further admitted that three of the utility
poles are located on Complainant’s property without a signed right of way agreemem
Re&ardma the two tuility poles located on Complainant’s driveway, Respondent admited lhat it
spoke with Complainant concerning their relocation to a different portion of Complamant 5
property. Respondent sent Complainant two invoices concerning damage done to these two
poles aftef Complainant damaged the poles through his tree removal actio'ns. ‘Respondent ‘

: requé_sted that the Commission deny the Complaint.

Also on March 27, 2024, Respondent filed Preliminary Object'ionsjtn the Formal
| Complaint, properly endorsed with a Notice 10 Plead. In its Preliminary Objectinns .Responden't
requested that the Commission dismiss the portion of the Formal Complaint seekm&, monetary
-damages as impertinent matter pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(2), arguing that the
C ommission lacks authority. to award damages. Respondent additionally requested that the
Commlssnon dismiss the Formal Complaint in its entirety, pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5. lOl(a)(l )
ar;:utm, that the Commission lacks subject matter jurisdiction over the Comphmt Spemﬁcally
Respondem argued that the Complaint raises private contractual and real property issues o,

* which the Commission has no jurisdiction over.

On April 4, 2024, Complainant filed an Answer to the Preliminary Objections,
wherein Complainant repeated his assertions from his Comptaint and asked that the Preliminafy
.'Objecuons be denied. Complamant also attached multiple documents to his Answer mciudmg
what appears to be pictures of the ﬁve utility poles in question, letters Complamam sent 10
Rcspondent requesting that the utnllty poles be removed, and the invoices Respondent sent 10

Complainant conceming dama;,e done 10 Respondent’s utility poles.

On Aprh 23, 2024, the undersigned was assigned as Motion Judge to this

proceeding.



Respondent’s Preliminary. OSjections are procedurally ready to be rﬁ_led upon.
For:théfeésoﬁs discussed below, the Preliminiary Objections will be grantéd-in part, and denied

.in part. This matter will proceed towards an evidentiary hearing.
DISCUSSION

Respondent in this matter ﬁted.Preliminary Objectioné to the Formal Compiaint. -
The Commission’s regulations provide that preliminary objections are available to panies and -
may be filed in response to a pleading. 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a). The grounds for prelimmar}

Ob_]ECIlOﬂS are hmlted to those set forth as follows:
(1) Lack of C01nm15510n jurisdiction or 1mproper servxce of the
pleadmb tnmatlnf3 the proceeding,. :

(2)  Failure ofa pleading to conform to this chapter or the'
mclusron of scanda1ous or impertinent matter.

(3) ‘Insufficient specificity of a pleading. '
(4) | Legal insufficiency of a pleading.

(5) Lack of capacity 1o sue, nonjoinder of a necessary party or
misjoinder of a cause of action. , .

(6) Penden_cy of a prior proceeding or agreement for alternative
dispute resolution. ;

(7) Standing of a party to participate in the proceeding.
52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a).
Here, Respondent’s Preliminary Objeclio'né assert, iack of Commission

_]UFISdICUOﬂ pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(1) and inclusion of i mpemnent matter pursuant (0]
52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a}(2).

Commigsion  procedure regarding the disposition of preliminary objections is-

similar to the procedure utilized in Pennsylvania civil practice. A preliminary objection in ¢ivil



practice seeking dismissal of a pleading will be grahled only where relief is qlléarly warranted
and free from doubt. Pennsylvania State Lodge, Fraternal Order of Policé v. Dept. of
‘Conservation & Natural Resonrces, 909 A.2d 413 (Pa. Cmwith. 2006), aff'd, 592 Pa. 304, 924
A.2d 1203 (2007).

The Commission may not rely upon the factual asﬁénions of the moving party bui
must accept as true for purposes of disposing of the motion all well pleaded, material facts of the
nonmoving party. as well as every inference from those facts. Counn of Alfegheny v.
Commonwealth of Pennsyivania, 490 A. 2d 402 (Pa. 1985); Commonwealth ancJ}nsyhrrmia V.
Bell Telephone Co. of Pa., 551 A.2d 602 (Pa. Cmwlth. {988). The Commission must view the
~ complaint in this case in the light most favorable to the Complainant and should dismniss the
corﬁplaint only if it appears that the-Complainant would not be entitled to relief under any
circumnstances as a matter of law. Equitable Small Transportation Intervenors v. Equitable Gas
Company, 1994 Pa. PUC LEXIS 69, Docket No. C-00935435 (July 18, 1994).

The preliminary objection may be granted only if the moving party prevails as a
matter of law. Rok v. Flaheirty, 527 A.2d 211 (Pa. Cmwith, 1987). Any doubt muéi be resolved
in favor of the non-moving party by refusing 1o sustain the preliminary objections. Deprof-
Auditor Generdal, et al, v. State Employees” Retirement System. et al., 836 A.2d 1 053, 1064 (Pa.
- Cmwtth. 2003) {citing Boyd v. Ward, 802 A 2d 705 (Pa. Cmwlth. 2002)).

Having explained the standards for granting preliminary objections, 1 will first
discuss Respondent’s Preliminary Objection that the Commission lacks jurisdiction over the

Complaint, pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(1).

The Commission regulation at 52 Pa. Code § 5.21(a) states that a person may file
a formal complaint claiming violation of a statute that the Commission has jurisdiction to
administer. The regulation at 52 Pa. Code § 5.21(d) authoﬁzes the Commission to dismiss a
complaint it a hearing is not necessary and authorizes preliminary objections to be filed in

‘response to a complaint.



_ The regulation at 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(1) permiis the filing of a preliminary .

objection to dismiss a pleading for lack of C.omi'nission jurisdiction. The provision at 52 Pa.
- Code § 5.101(a)(1) serves judicial economy by avoiding a hearing where no factual disﬁﬁte
exists. If no factual issue pertinent to thé reéolution of a case exists, a hearing is unnecessary.

66 Pa.C.S. § 703(a); Lehigh Valley Power Commintee v. Pa. Pub. Util, Comm 'n, 563 A.2d 557
| (Pa.Cmwlth. 1989); Lehigh Valley Power Commiitee v. Pa. Pub. Util. C(}f??m n, 563 A.2d 548
(Pa.Cmwith. 1989); S.M.E. Bessemer Cement. Inc. v. Pa. Pub. Uil Cmir-m 1, 540 'A.?.d-‘ 1606 -
(Pal.Cm'wlth. 1988); White Oak BomughAmhdrity v, Pa. Pub. Util. Comm™n, 103 A.2d 502
. (Pa. Super. 1954}, -

- The Commission, as a creation of the General Assembly, has only the powers and
| . authority granted to it by the General Assembtly contained in the Pubtlic Utility Code. Tod and
Lisa Shedlosky v. Pennsyivania Electric Co., Docket No. C-20066937 (Opinion and Order
entered May 28, 2008); Feingold v. Bell Tel. Co. of Pa.. 383 4.2d 791 (Pa. 1977), The
Commission must act within, and cannot exceed, its jurisdiction. City of Pittshurgh v. Pa. Pub.
Util. Comm ', 43 A.2d 348 (Pa.Super. 1945). Jurisdicliori may not be conferred by the parties
where none exists. Robcm v. Martorano, 235 A.2d 602 (Pa. 1967). Subject matter ]UﬂSdlC[lO‘n
is a prerequisite to the exercise of power to decide a controversy, Hughes v. Pemm Ivania State

Police, 619 A.2d 390 (Pa.Cmwith. 1992) alloc. denied 637 A.2d 293 (Pa. 1993).

Viewing the Complaint in the light most favorable 1o Complainant and accepting
all of the féctual assertions in the Complaint as true for the purposes of disposi"n‘g of the
Prefiminary Objections, Respondent has five utility poles Jocated on Complainant’s property. . -
Respondent has refused to relocate two of these poles that are Iocatéd on the driveway of the
properly Respondent has no easement or right of way agreement that would authorize the

placement of these utility poles on Complainant’s propert)

Respondent argued that the Comptaint raises issues surrounding the scope and
validity of a right of way-and that the Commission has no jun:sdiction over issues-i'nvblving the

scope and validity of easements, or rights of way. Respondent is correct in that the Commission

lacks jurisdiction to mlerpret an easement or rights of way agreement. In Fairview Water Co. v.



Pa. Pub. Util. Comm’n., 502 A.2d 162 (Pa. 1985), the Pennsylvania Supreme Court held that the
Commission lacks jurisdiction to determine the scope aﬁd validity of an easement. The
Colmmission has determined that it is not the proper forum for resolving property righis
clontroversies. Rather, such controversies are a matter for a court of general jurisdiction. Anne
E. Perrige v. Metropolitan Edison Co., Docket No. C-00004110 (Opinion and Order entered
July 3, 2003); Fiorillo v. PECO Energy Cu., Docket No. C-00971088 (Opinion and Order
entered September 15, 1999). '

Here, however, the Commission is not being asked to determine the scope and
-validity of an easement or right of way agreement. Complainant did not in his Complaint admit
to the existence of an easement or right of way, but in fact asserted that an easement or right of
way. for Respondent to utilize his property does not exist. As the Complaint denies the existence
of any easement or right of way, | cannot conclude that the Commission is being asked to
determine the scope and validity of an easement in this matter.! T will also note that, in its
Answer to the Complaint, Respondent admits that three of the five utility pbles in question are

not subject to a right of way agreement.

In addition, the Commission has held that the relocation of utility facilities at a
customer’s request falls within the statutory definition of service and that the Public Utility Code
defines service in its broadest and most inclusive sense. See Barbara Galtugher v. PECO
Energy Company, Docket No. C-2010-2201568 (Order entered September 22, 2011) at 21.
Taking the averments and :an_y reasonable inferences from the Complaint to be true. it could
reasonably be construed that Complainant may have asserted an unreasonable service allegation

in relation to Respondent’s refusal to move its utility poles from Complainant’s prdpeny.

Therefore, for the above reasons, Respondent’s Preliminary Objection made

pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(1) will be denied.

! To the extent however. that Compiainant asks that the Commission assist the partics i “coming (o a

resolution in regards to a tair right of way with Respondent.” this is a private contractual matier that must be
resolved between the partics.



, Having discussed Respondent’s Preliminary Gbjection made purs:u'aht to
52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(1), | will now discuss Respondent’s Preliminary ijectioﬁ that'tl"le
C-o'mplaint‘intiudes impertinent matter, made pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)2). Inhis _
Complaint, Complainant asked that the Cc‘)mmiséion compensate Complainant in the amoﬁnlt"of. ,
$100 per pole, per week since May 1, 2023, ‘Respondent argued that this portion of the |
C-o%npfaim should be dismissed as the Commission does not have the authority to award

damages.

Respondent is-correct in thét the Commission tacks jurisdiction to award
_ monctary damages to a Complamant in adjudicating a complaint properly brought before th:s
' Commrss:on See, Poorbaugh v. Pa. PUC 666 A.2d 744 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1995). To the e\tent
Complamant w;shes‘lo seek compensation from Respondent for the presence of the utility poles
on his property, he must pursue such action before a different forum. -
_' For the above reasohs, 1 will grant Respondent’é ‘Preiiminary- Objection made
bltrSliant to 52 Pa. Code § 5.101(a)(2) and dismiss the portion of the Cdrnpléint'éeeking

monetary damages.

ORDER
- THEREFORE, -
iT IS ORDERED:
.~ That PPL Electric U(lhues C‘orporanon s-Preliminary Ob_]ecnons filed in

the matter ofN:eves Abad v PPL Electric Uulmes Corporauon Dacket No. C- 2024- 3047!63

are granted in part, and demed in part



2. That the portion of PPL Electric Utilities Corporation’s Preliminary
Objections that seek dismissal of a portion of the Complainl, pursuant to
52 Pa. Code § 5.101¢a)}(2). is granted.

3. That the portion of the Complaint in the matter of Nieves Abad v. PPL
Electric Utilities Corporation, Docket No. C-2024-3047163, seeking monetary damages is

stricken.

4, That the portion of PPL Electric Utilities Corporation’s Preliminary
Objections that seck dismissal of the Complaint in its entirety, pursuant to
52 Pa. Code § 5.101aX 1), is denicd.

5. That an evidentiary hearing will be scheduled in this matter.

Date: May 17,2024 {sf

Alphonso Arnold [I1
Administrative Law Judge
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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

REFER TO OUR FILE

PAPUC - PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMM|SS|ON
. BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES - ' :
Flt A B VT e 00 NORTH STREET HARRISBURG, PA 17120 . = weeruveiesse

Date 2/5/2024
Case #: 3960946

_Nieves Abad

837 Capouse Ave
Rear

Scranton PA 18509

- Dear Nieves Abad:

On 1/8/2024 you contacted the Public Utility Commission's Bureau of Consumer Services and
filed an informai complaint against PPL Utilities. You stated that there are five utmty poles
‘located on your property and you would like them removed in order make
mprovementsldevelop a parcel of land. You said that you have contacted PPL multlple times
since you bought the property and the company states they don't have the right-of-way
paperwork for any of the poles on the property. You are seeking to have the utuhty poles
removed from the property as soon as possible.

We contacted the Company in an effort to resolve your complaint.

PPL Utilities reported that due to the length of time the facilities have been.erected: : the
company's Right-of-Way Department has been unable to locate the nght-of-way documents

-PPL stated that the company has the rights'to keep the poles in the present Iocatlon however,
they are willing to move/remove the poles in question once they receive payment of $4 300.00
for damage that resulted from tree removal on the property that knocked out electric service on
two'separate occasions. PPL said that this created two separate jObS that their crews had to
address and restore power.

. PPL also said they agree to waive the relocation charges that would normal!y be bllled to the
customer as a good faith gesture. : . :

Piease note, at the informal level, the Bureau of Consumer Services has limited authonty to
resolve your service issue, and we have closed your informal complaint, :However,: :you do have
the right to file a formal complamt where your-service issue may be further addressed You do
not need a lawyer to file a formal complaint if you have a residential service account. The "
formal complaint process mvolves a legal proceeding before a PUC Administrative Law Judge
(ALJ), similar to a trial, This means that you and the utility must present facts on the issues
raised in your complalnt to the ALJ.. You must participate in a hearing, respond to questions
from the utility, and prove why the judge should uphotd your position.

If you would like formal complaint forms, visit our website at www guc pa. go or call 717-772-
7777. If you need to contact our office, please call 1-800-692-7380. Please reference the case
number listed above. Thank you for contactmg the Public Utility Commlssmn \ :

Sinceraly,

Tom Harding

Y ism s kN mm e YV

b &
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PROCEEDINGS

COURT REPORTER: Time is 10:02 a.m. Today's
date is July 18, 2024. Case name, Nieves Abad vs. PPL
Electric Utilities Corporation, Cause Number C-2024-
3047163. And this is a remote telephone conference
hearing with the Honorable Judge Arnold, and we're on the
record.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Yes, good morning, everyone.
And as the Court Reporter noted, this is the case for
Nieves Abad vs. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation. The
Docket Number is C-2024-3047163.

My name is Alphonso Arnold III. I am an
Administrative Law Judge. This matter was initially
scheduled for an Administrative Hearing to take place for
this date. I converted to a Pre-Hearing Conference.

So I'll allow the parties to introduce
themselves at this time starting with the Complainant,
Mr. Abad, please.

MR. ABAD: How are you doing, Your Honor? My
name is Nieves Abad.

JUDGE ARNOLD: And could you just spell your
name for the record, please?

MR. ABAD: Yeah, first name is N-i-e-v-e-s,
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JUDGE ARNOLD: All right. Thank you, sir. And
representatives for PPL, please introduce yourself for
the record.

MR. KRAMER: Yes, good morning. This 1s
attorney Peter Kramer. That is spelled P-e-t-e-r, last
name, K-r-a-m-e-r.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Thank you, Attorney
Kramer .

MR. STOBBE: And Your Honor -- Your Honor, also
on the line with Attorney Kramer on behalf of PPL
Electric Utilities Corporation 1is Attorney Nicholas
Stobbe, Nicholas spelled N-i-c-h-o0-1-a-s, Stobbe spelled
S-t-o-b as in bravo-b as in bravo-e.

JUDGE ARNOLD: All right, thank you. S0 as I
just mentioned, this case was initially scheduled for a
hearing. I converted it to a conference. I did not feel
that this case was right for a hearing at this time
insight of the light of a outstanding motion to compel
that I have not yet ruled on.

And in addition, Mr. Abad served in advance of
the hearing approximately 41 proposed exhibits that I had
not yet had the opportunity to review in their entirety
prior to the hearing. So I wanted to make sure that I

could review everything prior to having me hearing this
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Let me just start off in this way. Mr. Abad,
if you could briefly explain the issues that are present
in your complaint, and this 1is not a hearing. So you're
-- this is not testimony that you'll be providing, but if
you could just briefly provide the issues that you feel
that are present here regarding this proceeding.

MR. ABAD: Yes, sir, Your Honor. Well, the two
bills that PPL had billed me for, I guess, damage to
their equipment, also the removal or relocation of five
telephone poles that are power poles that are on --
located on my property, and also the upgrading of needed
to be done or as I was -- as I was told by the PPL
employee that I spoke to that needed tc be done to build
my building that I had planned to build when I purchased
the property. |

So mainly, those four issues. There was a
gquote number that they also gave me like the bill, but I
think they said they took it back. But if they didn't,
that's the -- that's the fourth issue, the quote invoice
that they gave me to -- for the cost of moving the
utility poles on my property. And those are the five
main issues.

JUDGE ARNOLD: All right, thank you. And --

MR. ABAD: S0 --
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MR. ABAD: No, that's all.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Attorney Kramer, do you -
- the position of PPL in this matter, if you could just
briefly go over that, please?

MR. KRAMER: Yes, Your Honor. So as Mr. Abad

had stated, he had contacted PPL inquiring about the

relocation of power poles on his property. After those

communications took place, PPL had evaluated the poles on
Mr. Abad's property and had come up with a work order.

In between the time that the work order was
issued and work had been agreed to begin or any further
right-of-way documents be negotiated, PPL suffered
damages to its facilities and property. And so at that
time, under information and belief, Mr. Abad was invoiced
for those, as he had stated. And instead of a quote for
the removal -- for moving of the poles at that time, PPL
had then discussed potentially paying the invoice for the
damages instead for the removal of the -- or relocation
of the poles.

So that summarizes up until the end of last
summer, Your Honor, and that -- and this description is
consistent with the answer PPL Electric has filed back in
March.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Thank you, Attorney
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So I did -- all right, sc in this matter, PPL
did file preliminary objections, which I granted in part
and denied in part. I bring it up to say that there does
appear to be issues in this proceeding that the
Commission does not have jurisdiction over, and I just
want to, you know, state this on the record and make this
clear for Mr. Abad that, you know, the Commission does
not have jurisdiction, which is just, you know, a legal
term meaning that the Commission cannot decide issues
regarding property disputes.

So for matters that might be involving any --
the scope or validity of right-of-ways or easements, of
matters that might involve trump paths over Mr. Abad's
property, the Commission does not -- does not have any
jurisdiction to determine those issues. And I also noted
that.the Commission does not have the jurisdiction to
resolve disputes over monetary damages,

So and it explains Mr., Abad was seeking
monetary damages for these poles that he mentioned are --
that he alleges are on his property. The Commission does
not have any jurisdiction to award monetary damages
concerning that.

And in addition, these issues concerning the

damages that Mr. Abad allegedly caused to these poles,
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is that the Commission does not really have any
jurisdiction to resolve that issue as well. If you are
challenging the -- those invoices, that's a matter for a
Court of Common Pleas, not the Commission.

So I just wanted to make those things clear,
that the Commission's jurisdiction over this matter does
seem to be limited, despite the fact that I did decide in
my order that it would proceed to an Evidentiary Hearing.

All that being said, we've got a motion to
compel that is still outstanding. I just want to clarify
something. So this motion to compel, Mr. Abad, he
indicated that he served the motion on PPL on June the
14th, and I see that on June the 17th, PPL submitted
responses to Mr. Abad's discovery request.

So Attorney Kramer, this gquestion is for you.
when you submitted responses to Mr. Abad, did those
responses make the motion to compel moot, or did PPL just
submit responses to the discovery that PPL did not object
to, if that question makes sense?

MR. KRAMER: Sure, Your Honor. I think the
answer to that question is yes. I received a motion to
compel almost at the same exact time that I sent out our
answers to discovery. So- to the extent that there were

remaining issues, PPL did provide quite a lot of
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Your Honor, I did not review the motion to compel until
the answers were already sent out.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Mr. Abad, what I'm
getting at here is -- and this is based on Attorney
Kramer's response there -- 1t seems like PPL responded to
your discovery that you produced and served upon PPL,
your interrogatories and your request for production. Is
your motion to compel still -- I use the word -- valid?
Are there still interrogatories that you are still
seeking answers to?

MR. ABAD: Yes, Your Honor. Every issue I've
brought up in the motion to compel is still valid and
continuing. When PPL made their answer to me, they only
answered the parts that were not objected to. There was
over a dozen questions not answered because they were
objected to.

And also -- I also had a question as far as the
two invoices that we -- that you said were not being able
to resolve with you guys because you guys don't have
jurisdiction. You guys do have jurisdiction for those
invoices to be used against me to not relocate the

telephone poles on the property at all. Am I correct in

- saying that?

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. So all right. So mainly,
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my understanding at this time is that if there is an
underlying -- for example, if there's an underlying issue
in this proceeding that implicates the Public Utility
Code, then I can review that issue.

So for example, Section 1501 of the
Pennsylvania Public utility Code states in sum -- and
this is a brief restatement of 1501 -- but it basically
says that the utility companies -- public utilities have
to provide'safe and reasonable service to their
customers.

MR. ABAD: Yes.

JUDGE ARNOLD: So if I were to determine that
placement of these poles would in some way be in
violation of that section, then it would be my
understanding that I could and the Commission could order
those poles to be moved to some other location on the
property. That is my understanding at this time. Like I
had to state, admittedly, that I am still looking into
this. I'm still looking at case law concerning this, but
that is my understanding. 1Is that clear to you?

MR. ABAD: Yes, Your Honor. Yes, I did read
Section 1561 myself. I'm trying to catch up, too, being
pro se. I've never done this before. S0 I have a lot of

catching up to do. But yeah,.
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damages that you've allegedly done to these poles and PPL
providing invoices to you for that alleged damage, it's
my understanding that that is not within the Commission's
jurisdiction to review.

MR. ABAD: But if they're using the two
invoices in order to note relocate the poles on the
property, that's what is -- would that make the bills
reviewable by you?

JUDGE ARNOLD: So if I were to determine -- if
I were to determine that the placement of these poles
would be in some way violative of the law that the
Commission has jurisdiction over, then the order would
likely order that PPL move these poles with no cost to
you. The --

MR. ABAD: Okay.

JUDGE ARNOLD: -- the issue regarding the
invoices would still exist, but it would be -- it would
have to be resolved by another court, not the Commission.

MR. ABAD: Okay. Yes, sir. Understood.

MR. STOBBE: Your Honor, this is Attorney
Stobbe, if I may, just in an attempt to maybe focus the
issues here. I think it's worth noting PPL's general
position here is kind of three-pronged.

Prong one is PPL's position that the Commission
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of that restriction and as noted in Your Honor's order on
the Company's preliminary objection, Mr, Abad is not in a
court of competent jurisdiction to receive damages in
this proceeding before the PUC.

Prong two, it's also PPL Electric's position
that the Commission is without jurisdiction to determine
the scope and validity of the right-of-way agreement,
which I think constitutes the heart of the dispute, 1i.e.
the placement of the poles on or near Mr. Abad’s
property. So I think that's kind of at least from PPL's
perspective restricts what the Commission is able to do
here.

And then prong three, as to the invoices that
PPL Electric has provided to the Complainant as a result
of the damages caused by the Complainant to the PPL
Electric facilities on or near the Complainant's
property, it is certainly not PPL Electric's position in
this proceeding that it is seeking payment of those
invoices, i.e. damages, from the Complainant through a
PUC proceeding.

If and when PPL Electric and the Complainant
are unable to resolve this dispute, it is certainly PPL’s
prerogative, if it wants to pursue payment of those

invoices in a Court of Common -- that has jurisdiction
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the damages claims against Mr., Abad is this proceeding.

So I think that issue kind of muddies the
jurisdictional waters, but I just want to make very clear
what PPL Electric's position is here. And again that
position is, one, the Commission does not have power to
award Mr. Abad damages on the part of PPL Electric;
position two, any dispute that's to the scope and
validity of the right-of-way agreement is also extra-
jurisdictional and not appropriate for litigation in this
proceeding; and position three, which is more of a
general statement, PPL Electric is not seeking damages
from Mr. Abad in this proceeding.

Although he may have received invoices from PPL
Electric, candidly, Your Honor, I think that's well
outside the scope of this proceeding, although it may
sort of color PPL Electric's private and confidential
settlement discussions with Mr. Abad, PPL Electric is not
the Complainant in this proceeding nor is it seeking as
the Respondent to recover damages from Mr. Abad.

MR. KRAMER: And I would also Honor -- add,
Your Honor, as -- this is Attorney Kramer -- that this
issue of these invoices and the damages might help clear
up a lot of the motion to compel discovery, as much of

the interrogatories and requests for documents relate to
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JUDGE ARNOLD: All right. Thank you, everyone.
All right. So I will -- following today's conference, II
will issue an order regarding the motion to compel.

Attorney Kramer's point that he made at the end
there is well-taken. Any of the -- any of the
interrogatories or requests for production of documents
that (inaudible)}) --

COURT REPORTER: Your Honor, you're -- Your
Honor, you're -- Your Honor, you're breaking up a bit on
my end.

JUDGE ARNOLD: -- (inaudible) invoice damages -

MR. ABAD: Hello?

COURT REPORTER: Hello?

MR. ABAD: You know, the phone was breaking up.
I couldn't really hear.

COURT REPORTER: Yeah. Your Honor, are you
there, sir?

JUDGE ARNOLD: Hello? Can everyone hear me?

.COURT REPORTER: Yes, Your Honor, but you're
breaking up, sir.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay.

MR. ABAD: Hello?

JUDGE ARNOLD: Yes. And I do not know what the
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COURT REPORTER: Sounds good -- sounds good
now, sir.

MR. ABAD: Yes, I could hear you.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. I apologize for the --

MR. KRAMER: Yes, Your Honar,

JUDGE ARNOLD: Attorney Kramer --

MR. KRAMER: Your Honor, you were -- you were

just-- we caught the very beginning of you discussing the

motion to compel. You were gonna issue an order, and you

had stated that my point on the issue of the motion to
compel regard to the invoices, we just caught the very
beginning of that.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Thank you, Attorney
Kramer.

So yes, I was stating that I will issue an
order regarding the motion to compel following today's
conference. Attorney Kramer's point about a number of
these interrogatories, a number of these production --
request for production of documents that concern issues
that the Commission does not have jurisdiction over, I
understand that point, and I will resolve the motion to
compel in my order.

MR, ABAD: Okay, so --

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Okay, so the next -- all
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admittedly very busy this following month. However, if
the parties can do this, I would like for them to
communicate between one or another and provide dates for
an evidentiary hearing in September. So can the parties
get back to me with a hearing date for the month of
September?

MR. KRAMER: Yes, Your Honor. Mr, Abad, I will
reach out to you via email to coordinate that, if that's
okay.

MR. ABAD: Okay, sounds good.

JUDGE ARNOLD: And this could be -- and the
dates could be provided to me through email as well. I
don't need a -- I don't need for a letter or anything of
that nature to be filed with the Commission.

MR. ABAD: Understood.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. All right. So at this
point, I address the things that I had meant to address.
Does anyone have anything that they would like to address
at this time or any questions or comments?

MR. ABAD: Let's see. Just about -- I have a
guestion, I guess, before we leave. I was planning on
putting in a request for a deposition on several
employees from PPL, and based on your ruling, I guess I

will supply the questions to you. Am I still allowed to
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about this matter? A written deposition, that 1is.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Yes, you can continue to engage
in that discovery process with PPL informally, and you
can involve me if there are issues concerning discovery,
but generally, I would like for the parties to handle
discovery on their own.

MR. ABAD: Okay. Yeah. 1I'11 wait 'til your
ruling to see, I guess, my limitations, and then I'1ll --
depositions will bhe coming, I guess, following that, and
then I also had a summary judgment to put in when I was
done with discovery. So I don't -- September, I mean, I
should have everything done by then, hopefully.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. If you -- if you file any
motion, I will review the motion and rule on it.

MR. ABAD: Okay.

JUDGE ARNOLD: All right, does anyone have any
-- does anyone else have any questions or comments at
this time?

MR. KRAMER: No, Your Honor.

MR. ABAD: No, sir.

JUDGE ARNOLD: Okay. Hearing none, the
conference is adjourned, and we are off the record.

COURT REPORTER: Thank you, Judge Arncld. Time

is --
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COURT REPORTER: -- 10:32 a.m. Off record.
(Whereupon, at 10:32, the Proceedings were

adjourned.)
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' DATE OF DEPOSIT
DEMNEVI A ARNITA

A
T LININO Y LY AN
PAPUC PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION FEB 15 2004

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

FORMAL COMPLAINT - FILLABLE FORM SECRETARY'S BUREAU

Fiting this form begins a legal proceeding and you will be a party to the case. If you do not wish to
be a party 10 the case, consider filing an informat complaint.

. ~ o
tch for
Choose options i rtant
. Read and for how to file co"':sl:::md:nce
Complete your formal from the Pubtic
A this form complaint Utility Commission
and how to be (Puc)
L contacted L '
- v 4 o
Please camplete this fillable form.

1. CUSTOMER (COMPLAINANT) INFORMATION

Provide your contact information and utility account number. It is your responsibility to update the
PUC with any changes to your address and to where you want documents sent to you.

Nieves-Abad
Name .
Strest/P.0. Box 747 Delaware St Apti#
city Forest City State PA___ zjp 18421

County Susquehanna

Telaphone Number{s) Where We Can Contact You During the Day:
Home; 631-575-2348 Mobile; 631-575-2348

Email Address Martjua3@aol.com

Utllity Account Number (from your bill)

If your complaint Involves utility service provided to a different address orin 5 ditferent name than
your mailing address, please list this information below.

Nieves Abad
Name

Street/P.0. Box 837 rear capouse ave Aptit
City Scranton State P2 Zip

18509




S NAMEO ULV AORIC OMEANYS(RESP

Provide the full name of the utility or company about which you are complaining. The name of your
utility or company is on your bill,

PPL Etectric Utilies Corp

Check the box llstlng the type of utuhty service that Is the sub]ect of your complalnt (check only one)

[(] Electric [0 Storm Water

[ 6as [1 Steam Heat

1 Watsr {3 Motor Carrier (taxi, moving company, limo)

(] Wwastewater/Sewer [l Tetephone/Telecommunications (focal, long distance)

Note: The PUC does not regulate high-speed internet service, cell phones or cable. TV,

What kind of problem are you having with the utility or company?

Check all boxes below that apply and state the reason for your complaint. Explain specifically what
you believe the utility or company has done wrong. Provide relevant details including dates, times
and places and any other information that may be important. If the complaint is about billing, telt us
the amount you believe is not correct. Use additional paper if you need more space: Your complalnt
may be dismissed without a hearing if you do not pravide specific information.

B 0O 000

The utility is threatening to shut off my service er has already shut off my service.
| would like a payment agreement,

Incorrect charges are on my bill. Provide dates that are important and an explanation
about any amounts or charges that you believe are not correct. Attach a copy of the bill(s)
in question if you have them,

| am having a reliability, safety or quality problem with my utility service. Explain the
problem, including dates, times or places and any other relevant details that may be
important.

Other {explain). If you need additional space, use the space provided on Page 9. Please
Indicate the number of the question that you are answering."

1. Pole #s 57334 N42685, 57339 N46273, 57327 N46297, 57320 N46302, 571316 N46296
are located on the property at 837 rear capouse ave scranton pa 18509 without a legal
right of way signed with the owner of the property.

2. Two of these poles are located in the middle of my driveway and future building space.
3. PPL refused to move these two poles and they have no legal right of way to have poles

on propetty.




How do you want your complaint to be resolved?

Exptain what you want the PUC to order the utility or company to do. if you need additional space, use
the space provided on Page 9. Please indicate the number of the question that you are answering.

1. compesation in the amount of $100 per pole , per week since May 1, 2023 the poles have been
on the property without legal right of way with the new owner obataining deed of property at 837 rear
capouse ave scranton pa 18509, _

. Pole numbers 57334 N42685, 57339 N46273, 57327 N46297, 57320 N46302, 571316 N46296

e removed from the property immediately.

. would like to come to a resolution in regards to a fair right of way with PP&L

. would like all future upgrades needed to build ; including upgrades to poles, transformers, running
f new wires be full responsibility of PP& L and not the owner of 837 rear capouse ave, scranton pa
8509.

. Claim numbers 2023-00453 and 2023-00661 for the damages to the utllity poles and any other
laims to date to be dismissed . Utility poles were illegally on the property at the time of the incident
ith no right of way or legal right to have utility poles on.said property. i contacted PPL multiple
imes and opened multipie work orders before construction began asking them move the poles , or
emove the wires so no damages would occur. | also contacted PPI farestry department that were
lose to the trees so that no damage would occur to the poles before contruction.

Note: The PUC can decide that a customer was not billed correctly and can order billing refunds.
The PUC can also fine a utility or company for not fallowing rules and can order a utility or company
to correct a problem with your service. Under stata law, the PUC cannot decide whether a utility

or company should pay customers for loss or damages. Damage claims may be sought in an
appropriate civil court.

Has a court granted you a PFA order or any other order which provides clear evidence of domestic
violence against you that is currently in effect for your personal safety or welfare? The PUC needs this
information to properly process your complaint so that your identity is not made public.

Has a court granted a PFA order or any other order for your peracnal safaty or welfare?

D Yes if your answer is ‘yes,” attach a copy of the current PFA order to this Formal
Complaint form. Due to the confidential nature of the PFA, you cannot eFile your
Formal Complaint. You will need to print out this form and mail it to the Secretary of
the Commission.

[4] Neo

Note: You MUST answer this question if your complaint is against a natural gas distribution utility,
an electric distribution utility or a water distribution utility AND your complaint is about a problem
involving billing, a request to receive service, a security deposit request, termination of service or a
request for a payment agreement. '

3




7. PRIOR UTILITY CONTACT

a. ia this an appeal from a decislon of the PUC’s Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS)?

EE] ves ¥ \ofuernal comp\aaq’r Aisiusse el ©n 2|5 ’2(:-'2'4 - 28;-\2?.’24
No

Note: if you answered yes, move to Section 8. No further contact with the utility or company is
required. If you answered no, answer the question in Section 7 b. and answer the question in
Section 7 c. if relevant.

b. §f this Is not an appeal from a 8CS decislon, have you spoken to a utility or company
reprasanjtatlve ahout this complaint?

fa{

E Yes

mNo

Note: You MUST contact the utility first if (1) you are a residential customer, {2) your complaint
is against a natural gas distribution utility, an electric distribution utility or a water or
wastewater utility AND (3) your complaint is about a billing problem, a service problem, a
termination of service problem, or a request for a payment agreement.

c. if you tried to speak to a utility company representative about your complaint but were not
able to do so, please explain why. If you need additional space, use the space provided on
Page 9. Please indicate the number of the question that you are answering.”

Contacted PPL legal department, right of way dept, forestry department, PPL supervisors, PPL
call center, written correspondence with PPL, spoke to scranton city hall and scranton zoneing
departrent and scranton code enforcement. We opened informal case # 3960946 with PA PUC
and informed to file formal complaint.

Note: Even if you are not required to contact the utility or company, you should always try
to speak to a utility or company representative about your problem befare you file a Formal
Complaint with the PUC.




“8:TWO OPTIONS TOFILE YOUR FORMAL COMPLAINT — CHOOSE ONE

OPTION1
Electronically by aFile

One optlon is to create an account on the PUC's eFiling system, or, use your existing eFiling
accaunt. This is the quickest and easiest way to receive, flle and submit documents.

eFiling permits consumers, utilities and attorneys to file certain documents electronically
with the PUC without filing paper copies, serve documents electronically on other parties if
they agree to such service, and to receive electronic service of documents from the PUC,

Yau agree to open and use an eFijling account - free of charge through the PUC’s website.
By selecting this method, you will electronically receive documents.

Visit https://efiling.puc.pa.gov/ to learn more and create an eFiling account.

You will automatically receive eService with your eFiling account.

OPTION 2
Mail

Mail the completed form with your original signature and any attachments to this address
and retain the tracking information as proof of submission:

Secretary
Pennsylvania Public Utitity Commission
400 North Strest

Harrigburg, Pennsytvania 17120

)f you select the oplion to mail your formal complaint, you are required to select the method by
which you would like the PUC to communicate with you. You must choose one of the three options

on the next page for ways you would like to receive documents.




it is REQUIRED to select ONE of the fallowing options for receiving
all hearing notlices, orders and related documents from the PUC:

r

OPTION 1
eFILING: This is the quickest and easiest way to receive all documents. You agree to open
and use an eFiling account - free of charge through the PUC's website. By selecting this
method you will electronically receive documents. To create an eFiling account, visit
https://efiling.puc.pa.gov/.

D You will automatically receive eService with your eFiling account.
\

[ opTiON 2

FIRST CLASS MAIL: You agree to recelve all documents by First Class Mail {(using the address
you provided on Page 1).

| Check the box and initial here NA

if you are selecting FIRST CLASS MAIL service.

OPTION 3
EMAIL: You agree to receive all documeants by email (using the email address you provided on
page 1). Keep in mind, you will only be able to receive documents by email from the PUC. You
will not be able to email documents to the Commission.

To tile documents, you must submit them through an eFiling account or mail them. To create an
eFiting account, visit https://efiling.puc.pa.gov/.

D Check the box and initial here if you are selecting EMAIL service.

L

Please Note: it is important to select ONE of the three options above.
IF AN OPTION IS NOT SELECTED, THIS MAY DELAY THE PROCESSING OF YOUR COMPLAINT.



. 10. LEGAL REPRESENTATION

If you are filing 2 Formal Complaint as an Individuat on your own behal, you are NOT required to
have a lawyer. You may represent yourself at the hearing.

If you are already represented by a lawyer In this matter, provide your lawyer’s contact information,
which is required. Please make sure your lawyer is aware of your complaint. If represented by a
lawyer, both you and your lawyer must be present at your hearing.

Lawyer's Name

Street/P.0. Box Apti#
City State Zip
Area Code/Phone Number

Email Address

Note: Corporations, assaciations, partnerships, limited liability companies and political

subdivisions are required to have a lawyer represent them at a hearing and to file any mations,
answers, briefs or other legal pleadings.

V1. VERIFICATION AND SIGNATURE

You must sign and date your complaint. If you eFile your complaint, you must print or type your
name in the box provided betow. Date the form. The PUC's eFiling system will accept an electronic
signature. The eFiling system will not accept a complaint form without a signature and date.

Vorification:

I Nieves Abad , heraby state that the facts above set forth are true and

correct {or are true and correct to the best of my knowledge, information and belief) and that
| expect to be able to prove the same at a hearing held in this matter. | understand that the

statemnenis herein are made subject 1o the penaities of 18 Pa. C.S. § 4904 (relating to unsworn
falsification to authoritles).

Nieves Abad 2/14/2024
(Signature of Complainant) (Date)

Tile of authorized employee or officer {(only applicable to corporations, associations,
partnerships, timited liability companies or political subdivisions)

Note: If the Complainant is a corporation, association, partnership, limited liability company or
political subdivision, the verification must be signed by an authorized officer or authorized

employee. If the Formal Complaint is not signed by one of these individuals, the PUC will net.
accept it.




APPEALING A BCS DECISION?

It you are appealing a BCS declsion: follow the directions in the cover letter you recelved from
the PUC Secretary’s Bureau with the formal complaint form. ONLY formal complaints appealing
a BCS decision can be filed by fax, email or overnight delivery to meet filing deadlines. All
other formal complaints MUST be eFiled or malled.

QUESTIONS? _ |

If you have any questions about filling out this form, please contact the Secretary’s Bureau at
NI-T12-TT11.

“REMINDERS
. Save and keep a copy of your Formal Complaint for your recerds.
. You may add any additional information, such as coples of bilis, as one (1} separate

attachment to your complaint.

. To protect your parsonal information, please know that your cémplaint form and the
utility’s answer will not be published to the PUC’s website.

e Check the Consumer Complaints Procedures Guide for checklists and tips to help you
successfully follow the complaint-filing process.
(hitps://www.puc.pa.gov/media/1492/consumer-complaints-precedures-guide-2021.pdf)

. Once your complaint case moves to the PUC’s Office of Administrative Law Judge,
any filinps you make should be marked confidential if you do not want them published to
the website.
DATE OF DEPOSIT
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f ADDITIONAL SPACE (IF NEEDED)

nswering question #4. _
}. PPL wants to charge $4,128 for the removal of poles Bill # 81036584-3

. PP&L is trying to hold me liable to damage of the poles and wiring that was done during
onstruction, while these poles were illegally located on the property. Claim # 2023-00453, Claim #

023-00661.

. PPL refuses to pay any fees associated with keeping the potes on property and obtain a legal

ight of way with land owner.

updated 10.10.23
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Text Message
Tue, Juin 6 at 10:01AM

Tom Ppl Supervisor Capoude Ave

Nieves,

I'm not sure if you were able to
talk with adjacent property
owner. In case we can't go that
route, | ran an estimate to
relocate the poles to the property
line. The actual cost is $9,287.
PPL has agreed to charge direct
cost of $4,128 since it serves
other customers. I'li get a right of
way drawing to Dan Walker.
Thanks

Tom

Ok sounds good




DATE OF DEPOSIT

0CT ~ 7 2024

A PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU






T LB e W A ETR €T AL
G g T BERET

_ b
?..‘:' AT . 4- i 2 N A 14 v LL A . [
L"}?“r R T I Ll TRE N e Ll - S FENTA g YR haB .

T



~ir

l

|




)

b

t
!




¥

e A
SN
— -

: ~

T
[ ]
]
i
i
3
% B kt)i‘- - - m TTH » " !

[






e B el

DATE OF DEPOSIT

0CT =7 2024

FA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIA 1y
SECRETARY'?



,-v"f;

-




P
it



OF DEPOSF,

oc




g

.,

)

3

&3

=,

’l(




hY










=i

(= T

.



P

L
'
-
L]
-
N T
—

P
- ¥y
5 N RamSEN e




FOR STREETLIGHT SERYICE

CALL MEM [nc.
1-877-207-3861 .
oR

www S out.com
SPECIFY
{11} DIGIT POLE NUMBER
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